Information regarding Family Law procedures for Education and Training Boards Ireland (ETBI)
The Education Sector Superannuation Scheme is not set up under a deed of trust. It is a public service unfunded pay-as-you-go final salary defined benefit scheme. The personnel that deal with the pension issues of scheme members in each individual Education and Training Board (ETB) administer the scheme and are therefore deemed to be the trustees of the scheme for family law purposes. 
Correspondence in relation to family law requests should not be forwarded to the Paymaster General for reply to the scheme member/solicitor. The role of the Paymaster General is specifically to pay benefits and they do not have a role in issuing statements or information to scheme members.
A number of cases whereby statements have been requested by solicitors for members of ETB schemes have been forwarded to the Department for direct reply. As stated above all family law correspondence should be dealt with by the Trustees of the relevant pension scheme. If the trustees of the scheme do not supply the information, the Court may ask the member to explain why the trustees did not supply the information. This can lead to the court giving a direction that a subpoena should issue requesting the Trustees to attend and explain why the information was not provided.
The Trustees of a pension scheme have certain obligations under the Family Law Acts.

The member is obliged under Circuit Court Rules to provide information on accrued pension benefits to the non-member spouse in the context of an Affidavit of Means which must be filed with every application for Judicial Separation (1995 Act) or Divorce (1996 Act) where financial relief is sought, whether or not it includes a Pension Adjustment Order. The key member specific information should be furnished in document form by the ETB staff administrating pensions.
Communication by telephone with members, non-members or their solicitors should be kept to a minimum. Respond briefly to telephone request by asking for such requests in writing and all responses should be in writing (e-mail as appropriate). Furnishing of information to either party should be on a formal basis. All family law correspondence received by the ETB should be kept secure and confidential. If advice is sought from legal advisors or the Department of Education and Skills in relation to difficult cases, the names of member should not be released. Correspondence bearing individuals names should be “blacked out” as appropriate if any such advice is sought as all family law cases are dealt with in camera and as such the identities of individuals in family law proceedings are confidential.
It is vital that the members and their spouses understand what the scheme rules are. All queries about scheme rules should be answered promptly. Take every opportunity to explain the scheme rules when dealing with queries about the effects of proposed orders or the contents of terms of settlement.
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